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I want to make clear from the outset that if 180 houses are to be built on the land to the north east of Gavray Drive that these houses must be confined to the WEST side of Langford Brook. We are still actively campaigning for the protection of the Local Wildlife/GreenSpace to the EAST of the Brook.
We have photographed many warblers and a female kestrel (amber status) to the east side. Wildlife numbers can be tipped into decline when surrounding greenfield space is built on. Predator cats roam and destroy fledgling birds and can reduce populations near by drastically. We have had enormous support from residents of Bicester and especially from older people who have lived here all their lives and have fond memories of the abundance of wildlife round Bicester. Their voices should be heard as well as that of younger people and industry. If we are building a Garden City the plans must take into account the wishes of the inhabitants. Eco-planning may save the Government's Green Targets but it does not save our countryside for future generations. An extra 180 houses on top of 13,000 is not an absolute necessity. We have already destroyed hectares of farmland round Bicester. Can we not manage to save 15 hectares to see wildlife within a 15 minute walk from the Town Centre? We hope to encourage Local Primary Schools to take Nature Walks with their teachers on the Nature Reserve. An appreciation of nature and wildlife lasts a lifetime when introduced in childhood. It enhances health and provides a refuge from the anxieties of modern living.
Please see our Facebook pages at https://www.facebook.com/savegavraywildlifemeadows and https://www.facebook.com/WildLifeNewsGavrayMeadows
to see what we are talking about and what you could miss out on in the future.
